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Our regular monthly events include: 

Every week: 
Tuesday Meet and Make 2 - 4 pm St Andrew's Centre 
Saturday Coffee Morning at St Andrew's Centre 

First week of the month 
Thursday Mothers Union - Quiet time (from 11-45 am) followed by lunch 

and meeting 
Saturday Coffee morning in St Catherine's Hall 

Second week of the month 
Wednesday Cuppa and chat at St Mary’s Hall 

Third week of the month 
Wednesday Mothers Union - 7:30 pm Meeting at St Catherine's Hall 
Thursday Prayer and Meditation - 2 pm St Catherine's Church 

Fourth week of the month 
Wednesday Cuppa and chat at St Mary’s Hall 
Thursday House Group - 10 am at 2 Adam Way 

Supporting Changing Pathways ( Basildon Women’s Aid) 

Due to lack of space; Please only take items to St. Andrew’s Church on the 
last FRIDAY (or as near as possible) of each month; then they can be taken to 
the refuge. If you are unable to take our offering to St. Andrew’s then please 
do pass it to one of your Church Wardens or your Priest. 

The Gateway Project – Foodbank 

We need: 

Milk - Sugar – Coffee – Toiletries – Toilet Rolls 

More and more people are using the foodbank – please 

add your contributions in the churches or the Co-op 

……… 



On leaving ………. and remaining 
Google the words ‘leave’ and ‘remain’ just at the moment and, not surprisingly, what 
pops up are innumerable references to our current political crisis, and the complexities of 
our relationship to the 2016 referendum, to the  rest of Europe, and to each other in our 
differing attitudes and opinions.  
 
But for me, the words have a more personal significance.   
 
On 17 November I shall preside at my last service as team rector in Wickford and Runwell, 
and a few days later all my possessions, Gizmo the cat, and I will be leaving, heading off 
for the Black Country, where I shall begin to explore what it means to be retired.  ‘But 
what are you going to do?’ is a question I have faced very, very often in the last year. I am 
sure that in time I shall become just as busy as many of my retired friends in and about 
Wickford. Firstly, though, I need to stop for a while, and to stop for a while open afresh to 
the presence and possibilities of God.  I find myself quoting lines from the priest-poet 
David Scott, in his poem ‘Retirement’ 
 
‘To stop doing one thing, and discover 
what refuses to be laid aside. 
What keeps compelling me to be attentive? 
Nothing new perhaps; just former things 
attentively revived.’ 
 
Leaving, of course, means leaving behind all you who remain. There has been so much to 
to take delight in during my years here, in all the privileges of parish ministry, laughing 
and crying with others, marking the beginnings and ends of lives,  sharing the seasons of 
the church’s year, teaching and so often learning , breaking bread together. Above all, I 
give thanks for the ways in which our three churches have begun to come together in 
worship, in service, in witness. Thank you for allowing me to be part of the life of this 
parish.  
 
Clergy come and (particularly in the last year or so), they go! You, the church in this place, 
remain. With uncertainty over new clergy appointments, the shape of the future for our 
parish and churches is still unclear; the likelihood is that it will, as always, be different 
from the past.  I have both hope and trust that the faithfulness and the openness to God 
which I have encountered here will sustain and energise you in whatever is to come, 
shaping a future in which God’s kingdom and God’s love are both shown and known.  
 
Jane 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Parish Prayer Circle. 

 
In times of particular need or trouble, please contact Jeannette Cardnell on 01268 

452309, and members of the circle will offer their prayers for the situation or person 
concerned. 

 

                                       Our Parish Magazine 
Sadly, this will be the last edition of our magazine for the moment.  With my 
retirement, we have been unable to find an editor to continue to prepare the 
magazine, even on a two-monthly basis. 
 
There has been a very loyal readership within and beyond our churches for 
many years, and the magazine has been a place to tell stories from our 
individual and shared lives, to prompt us to think about our faith and how it 
is lived out, to celebrate and sometimes to mourn, and not least to offer a 
source of information about events in the parish, recording what has 
happened and marking out what is to come.  
 
I am sure it has been valued for all those reasons, and will be missed, and I 
do hope that a new editor will be found in the future. Meanwhile, in our no-
longer -new digital world, there is much to be discovered about our parish 
life on the website and through our Facebook presence – and the trusty 
weekly sheets and noticeboards will continue to serve those who prefer to 
read something other than a screen. 
 
Thank you to all those who have contributed thoughts, pictures, jokes, and 
news over the years. 
                                                                                                                              Jane 
 



 
 

The Gateway Project 
 

This initiative of Paul Waldron’s opened in 2013.  Yes, an astonishing 6 years ago! 
Since then the project has regularly opened its doors on Thursday mornings and 
we have, unfortunately, seen the number of people attending increase. 
 
There are many reasons for them needing help; unemployment, low wages, delay 
in benefit or change in personal circumstances.  At first the volunteers packed 
bags with a variety of tinned and packaged goods.  Paul soon realised that it would 
be better to allow each client to choose their own, to minimise wastage.  They are 
given a form to fill in, and 8 boxes to tick from the range of goods on offer.  At one 
of our very first sessions, someone asked if there was any shampoo.  Now 
toiletries are frequently requested from the church members.  
 
The drop off point in the Co-op also came from an idea from our team.  This has 
proved to be very successful and also allows non church goers to contribute to the 
scheme. 
 
Paul has now left to work at St Mungo’s and his role has been taken over by 
Barbara Church.  Latterly we had been receiving produce from Tesco.  This was 
almost ‘out of date’ and therefore could not be sold, but is of course perfectly 
edible. 
Now Barbara collects similar goods from not only the Co-op, but also Aldi and 
Greggs.  Now plates of Danish pastries and sausage rolls are available to eat with 
the cups of tea or coffee instead of biscuits.  Fruit, vegetables and bread are 
collected enthusiastically and nothing goes to waste.  There was so much fresh 
produce a couple of weeks ago that tinned goods were not handed out for the first 
hour. Almost all the clients request milk and tea or coffee and biscuits which 
explains why these commodities are requested nearly every week. 
 
As you will realise this is the last edition of the parish magazine for the foreseeable 
future.  Please remember the Gateway project, not only in your prayers, but also in 
your giving.  The occasional carton of milk or tin of meat or fish or even a tube of 
toothpaste, added to your weekly shopping basket will help the needy of Wickford 
and Runwell so much. 
 
 
Pam Petts 
 
 



 
St Mary’s Church Runwell 

 

 

 
 

SATURDAY 5TH OCTOBER 
7PM FOR 7.30PM START 

RUNWELL VILLAGE HALL  
 

Cost £10 

Includes supper  
and free raffle tickets 
Bring your own drink 

 
IF INTERESTED PLEASE  

CONTACT 01268 732033 
 

CASINO NIGHT 



 

Wickford and Runwell Mothers’ Union 

Our evening meeting in September was very well attended, 

it was entitled “A walk along the Runwell Road” Geoff 

Whiter and Jo Cullen from  Wickford Archives  were our 

guides and their talk, illustrated with lots of old 

photographs, was really interesting   and I think we all learnt something new about the 

history of our town. Molly Hoyle will be our speaker on October 3rd when she will speak 

on the M.U. Theme and  she will be bringing her MU enterprises stall, so we will be able 

to purchase Christmas cards, diaries etc. The evening meeting in October is a talk by Kent 

Lowe from The Dogs Trust. 

Our thoughts and prayers have been with Caroline, her mother and family these past few 

weeks during her father’ illness. His funeral was Friday September 20th.  we look forward 

to welcoming her back to our meetings in the near future . 

A VISIT TO MARY SUMNER HOUSE 
 

On 15th August a visit had been arranged for the Basildon Deanery of The Mothers’ Union 
for Members who wanted to go.  Having been a member of The Mothers’ Union for over 
25 years myself; I had never been to see this wonderful place in the City of Westminster.  
I was excited to be able to go, and itt was so nice to have a companion too, as Barbara 
Plummer from The Wickford & Runwell Branch wanted also to go. We met other 
members at  Emmanuel Church in Billericay, a party of  eight altogether.  We were very 
fortunate to have the Street Pastors mini bus to take us which was wonderful and our 
driver was very helpful and remained very calm when he came upon a diversion. 
 
Upon arrival we were shown into the wonderful rooms with various artefacts; portraits, 
photographs, the wonderful tapestry Mothers’ Union Banner, which was stunningly 
beautiful. Our guide explained that recently this had been looked at by a professional who 
reported that the stitches used and the type of embroidery work isn’t worked today ( a 
lost art ).  The colours are so vivid, clearly it has been very well preserved and protected 
from the elements.  
 
There are many gifts from various countries in theworldwide Mothers’ Union, including a 
beautiful picture burnt on wood from Uganda.  The hundreds of worked squares that 
make up the tapestry (for the World Wide Council in 1998) are from all over the world 
too, some very intricate work, including a square from Chelmsford Diocese’s then Link 

 



branches– Myanmar Toungoo, George and Hpa-an. 
 
During the 2nd World war, Mary Sumner House was damaged by air raids; stained-glass 
windows were smashed.  They have been replaced over time and look amazing. At the 
first landing there is a very tall stained-glass window with leaded margins with the words 
‘FOR LOVE OF GOD AND HOME’;  this came from St’ Jude’s Chapel, Whitechapel, to 
replace one that had been damaged. 
 
We joined the Midday prayers in the Chapel which is decked with many wooden chairs 
carved with various names in memory of loved ones, some in memory of Mothers’ Union 
Branches that have closed.  There is one carved with William Wilberforce, the grandfather 
of Emily Wilberforce’s husband Ernest (Emily and Ernest were married in 1874. Emily was 
the Central President of the Mothers’ Union in 1915 and it was her idea to have a 
dedicated building for M.U which resulted in the opening of Mary Sumner House in 1925: 
Mary was the founder of Mothers’ Union. A panel in the wall near the entrance of Mary 
Sumner House  commemorates the opening of this house by H.R.H The Princess Mary 
Viscountess Lascelles. Midday prayers are said each day and the staff on duty all meet to 
join in prayer. 

 
MARY SUMNER’S PERSONAL PRAYER. 

 
All this day, Oh Lord, let me touch 
As many lives as possible for thee 

And every life I touch, 
Do thou by this spirit quicken, 

Whether through the word I speak, 
The prayer I breathe, or the life I live.  Amen 

 
We ate our lunch in the Princess Mary room. Barbara and I sat at the hugely long table 
and chatted with other M.U members, one of whom had only recently married and was 
very young in comparison to me. Afterwards, Barbara and I decided to go for a walk as it 
was such a beautiful day. We walked through to the river Thames with Westminster 
Abbey  and Westminster bridge to our left. Another bridge, to our right, turned out to be 
Lambeth Bridge; we  were so pleased to find its name on a plaque and I said to Barbara 
‘Oh, my mum was born in Lambeth Hospital’ and I just got that kind of feeling of ‘fitting 
in’ because of my family heritage. 
 
Returning to Mary Sumner House we were able to continue to explore . Some Members 
had their photograph taken sitting in a very old carved wooden chair with beautiful 
burgundy leather upholstery and  a plaque ‘The Mothers’ Union.’On a wall hangs a 



Charter with the Red Seal of Queen Elizabeth II listing  the five Aims of the Mothers’ 
Union ( and lots of legal content). 
 
Although Mary Sumner House is no longer used as a hostel due to health and safety 
legislation,  the rooms are constantly in use, especially by MPs because it is so close to the 
Houses of Parliament.  This provides income to go towards maintenance and upkeep of 
the house. 
Thanks go to Janet Radley for assisting with the arrangements for our visit, to Pauline 
from Billericay for booking our visit and to our Street Pastor who drove us there. 
 
Angela Wagstaff 
 
 
 
    ************************ 
 

Christmas Shoeboxes 
I know it’s too early  to think about Christmas but…… 

 

 
 
 

We will be collecting shoeboxes once again for Operation Christmas Child. 
 
Leaflets will be available shortly, and the boxes will be collected  between 11 and 18 
November. 
 
Now’s the time to start gathering those small gifts which can make such a difference.  
 



The Rector’s  Farewell Service 
 

- Will be a joint service at St Andrew’s on Sunday 17 
November at 10.30 

- Please do come - so that I can say  a proper ‘goodbye’  

and ‘thank you’ to you all 

 

 

Also at St Andrew’s 

 

26 October 7.30 pm 

 

The Chanteuses  present 

 

Songs from the 40’s and 50’s 

 

Come and find out if you are old enough to sing 

along! 

 

Tickets £8, concessions £6, from Valerie Bryan 

(01268 561446) or at the church. 
 

 
-                           

 



 

‘Saying Goodbye’ (part of the Mariposa Trust) are returning to Chelmsford in October 
with another Baby loss support remembrance and support service. 

 The Mariposa Trust is one of the UK’s leading charities, with its core objective being to 
support people who have lost babies at any stage of pregnancy, at birth, or in infancy. It 
was founded in 2012, by Zoe and Andy Clark-Coates, who saw a critical lack of support for 
people like them, who had gone through baby loss. With over 258,000 babies being lost 
yearly in the UK alone, the charity needed to be able to offer not only a comprehensive 
package of befriending and support but also national baby loss remembrance services 
(called Saying Goodbye Services), for people to join together and remember the children 
they had lost. 4 years on over 100 services have taken place at Cathedrals and Minsters 
across the UK, US and France, and 2019 will see a further 20 take place.  

 On the 13th October at 6pm in Chelmsford Cathedral the trust is holding one of its Saying 
Goodbye services  

So who is the service for? 

Anyone who has either personally lost a baby at any stage of pregnancy, at birth or in 
early years, or who has been affected by a family members or friends loss.  Whether the 
loss was recent or 80 years ago, everyone is welcome to attend. We have also extended 
the services, and gladly welcome anyone who is grieving the fact that they haven't had 
children. This may be due to circumstance, infertility or for other reasons - but all are 
welcome. Babies and children are also invited to come with their family, as the Saying 
Goodbye service is truly a family event for all.  

To read more on the charity, please see the Saying Goodbye website, which you can find 

at: www.sayinggoodbye.org.   

 

 
 

http://www.sayinggoodbye.org/


Our new deacon…………. 
 
…………….. needs no introduction to this parish. 
 

 
…………………………………………………there he is, far right. 
 
With the ‘old team’ 

                                             
 

 and two very important people. 

 



 
The Earth is the Lord’s ………. 
 
Amidst all the other political noise, protests by schoolchildren and a United Nations 
summit on the challenge of climate change focus our minds on what for many is 
the biggest question facing us all.  
  
Bishop Stephen sent out this letter in September 
 
Dear friends in Christ, 

 

Taking action to change climate change 

Two years ago when I visited our partner diocese of Marsabit in Kenya it had not rained 
for over 18 months. Bishop Qampicha drove me across the diocese, close to the border 
withSomalia. We passed dried up rivers where I saw an elephant digging for water with its 
trunk in the river bed. I visited villages where the water hole had been empty for months. 
We went to a reservoir where many people gathered with their animals, but I was told 
there was probably only enough water left there for another two months. People were 
travelling vast distances to come to it. Fighting regularly broke out, fuelling already 
anxious and volatile tribal tensions. We came across nomadic people who had abandoned 
the lifestyle of centuries to settle by the edge of the one tarmac road that went through 
the area. They showed us the skeletons of their animals that had died. They now spent 
their days by the side of the road waiting for the little aid that was available to fill their 
containers with water. 
 
I was witnessing a whole way of life disappearing, and with it, violence was escalating: 
scarcity of water was the reason. Everywhere we went children hailed us as we drove by. 
At first I thought they were just pleased to see us. This is true of children everywhere in 
the world. Then I saw they were shaking upturned empty plastic bottles. Yes, they were 
pleased to see us: they knew we had water on board. And they were very thirsty. Most 
painful of all, I saw some children drinking water from what appeared to me to be a dirty, 
stagnant and semi-polluted brook. I dread to think what manner of diseases that water 
contained. But, the thing is, if you are very thirsty you will drink whatever is available. 
 
Kenya used to measure the year by the two seasons of the short and long rains. But what 
was once so predictable is now erratic. Drought is followed by flood. And uncertainty only 
breeds further uncertainty. A whole region is thirsting. 
 
 But it isn’t just Kenya. Our world is facing a climate emergency. Our faith tells us the 
world was created by God and that as part of that creation we have responsibilities for 



it. Scientists tell us that we need to make large changes fast to avoid catastrophic threats 
to the conditions that support life on earth. Images in the media of the fires destroying 
the Amazon have brought the immense damage being done to our world into sharp focus. 
The actions of young people in particular Greta Thunberg have also spoken truth into the 
situation and challenged us about our way of living. 
 
Christians across our diocese are engaged in seeking to prayerfully respond to climate 
change. Our faith is a response to the good news of the gospel. This good news invites us 
to live lives that proclaim that truth. I am grateful to Elizabeth Snowden, the Archdeacon 
of Chelmsford, who chairs our environmental group and other concerned Christians in our 
diocese for helping me prepare this letter. Here is a list of events being planned locally 
and nationally this autumn that you may wish to find out more about. 
 
October 7-20 2019, Extinction Rebellion UK Action, central London 
As a diocese we may not be able to fully endorse all of Extinction Rebellion’s actions, but 
nonetheless we know that in the Chelmsford diocese many churches and individuals are 
already concerned and are praying, talking and taking actions. We are now encouraging 
churches to go one step further between October 6th and October 20th to raise 
awareness and to take time to reflect on the issues we are all facing. 
A first step is to pray. 
This beautiful prayer was used in April this year during Climate Action Week. It talks about 
the web of life that we are part of and that as Christians we believe was created and is 
loved by Almighty God. If possible, please join with churches across the diocese in using 
this prayer in your Sunday services on October 6th and 13th. 
 
We Hold the Earth 
We hold brothers and sisters who suffer from storms and droughts intensified by climate 
change. 
We hold all species that suffer. 
We hold world leaders delegated to make decisions for life. 
We pray that the web of life may be mended through courageous actions to limit carbon 
emissions. 
We pray for right actions for adaptation and mitigation to help our already suffering earth 
community. 
We pray that love and wisdom might inspire my actions and our actions as communities 
so that we may, with integrity, look into the eyes of brothers and sisters and all beings 
and truthfully say, we are doing our part to care for them and the future of the children. 
May love transform us and our world with new steps toward life. 
Source: https://www.faithclimateactionweek.org/prayers-and-climate-blessings/ 
 



Open the doors of our churches 
We are also encouraging all churches to open their doors so that people can come 
together to pray and reflect during the two weeks of action, reaching out to both 
congregation members and those outside the church. There may already be those in your 
congregations and parishes who are grieving for what is happening to God’s beautiful 
creation, and this may be a time when we as clergy can come alongside individuals in 
their sorrow and desire for action. 
Peaceful protest 
We recognise that not everyone across the churches of our diocese will be comfortable 
with public protests albeit non-violent peaceful protest. It is worth noting however, that 
there is a long history of Christians taking a public stand for matters of faith and justice. 
Christian Climate Action have been working for many years to raise awareness of climate 
change and support Christians in thinking about their response to this. Between October 
7th and October 20th this year, Christian Climate Action will be joining with Extinction 
Rebellion to proclaim the truth about the emergency the world is facing. They will be 
joining with other faith groups on Westminster Bridge during that period to pray, talk, 
sing, and dance. https://rebellion.earth/event/faith-bridge-at-the-xr-international-
rebellion-uk/ Many who are deeply concerned about the climate emergency will be 
converging on London between 7th and 20th October from all parts of the country at 
their own expense to urge the government to act. Those from churches in London may 
want demonstrate our solidarity by offering accommodation. Those who are willing to do 
this can contact the organisers of the action directly through this form. 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5xwvNWcPQo4YusdlmdIuv_rwG69Vn_bd9
r7 52RgbpkaDN2w/viewform 
Interfaith Bridge, 13 October, 3-5pm, central London 
In addition to actions within your own church and locality, some of us plan to join 
Christian Climate Action at the Interfaith Bridge at Westminster on Sunday 13 October. If 
you or members of your congregation would like to join us, please contact 
radhikabynon@yahoo.com or sandra.m.eldridge@gmail.com. There will be a meeting on 
Wednesday 2nd October from 7pm to 8.30pm at St John’s Stratford, E15 1NG to 
draw concerned individuals together, give more details about the Interfaith Bridge and 
answer any questions about what to expect. This meeting is open to anyone, including 
thosewho might be able to answer questions as well as ask them. 
Resources for services and study guides 
There are resources for Sunday services produced by A Rocha as well as study material 
they can be found here: https://ecochurch.arocha.org.uk/green-communion-resources/ 
There is also a short study guide written by one of the priests in our diocese in a style 
similar to the pilgrim courses 
“THIS? How Christians respond to Climate Change, by Susan Sayers (publisher 
Kevin Mayhew) 

https://rebellion.earth/event/faith-bridge-at-the-xr-international-rebellion-uk/
https://rebellion.earth/event/faith-bridge-at-the-xr-international-rebellion-uk/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5xwvNWcPQo4YusdlmdIuv_rwG69Vn_bd9r7
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5xwvNWcPQo4YusdlmdIuv_rwG69Vn_bd9r7


Tenants of the King 
If your church wants to start finding out more about what the Bible might have to say 
about the climate emergency, Operation Noah, another Christian organisation working to 
inspire action on climate change has produced a four part study series that helps 
churches to reflect on the challenges of climate change: 
https://operationnoah.org/resources/tenants-ofthe-king-study-guide/. 
Longer term response to climate emergency 
The diocesan environmental group is planning to put on a day of workshops in the New 
Year to explore think and pray about the world we live in; the reality of climate change 
and the impact this is having particularly on our partner diocese. The day will have 
opportunities to think about practical things individuals and churches can do for example 
to work towards becoming an eco-church. Details to follow. 
We would really appreciate each deanery and each church across the diocese of 
Chelmsford in Essex and East London sending representatives to this event. 
In the meantime for more general information and where to find out information please 
visit the environment pages on our website as well as those of the Church of England. 
www.chelmsford.anglican.org/faith-in-action/environment 
https://www.churchofengland.org/environment 
If you would like to have someone to speak to your deanery of to your church please 
contact the office of the archdeacon of Chelmsford 
a.chelmsford@chelmsford.anglican.org 
Finally, please join me in asking God to guide and inspire us to find the courage to live and 
act differently that we may be good stewards of the earth, 
Yours sincerely, 
The Rt. Revd Stephen Cottrell 
Bishop of Chelmsford 

 
 

 
 
 



How should we respond? 
 
So many challenges and suggestions there, and conversations for our parish and each of 
our churches to have.  
 
In  the immediate future our harvest services this year – both for Messy Church and our 
joint service for Harvest at St Catherine’s – will take as their theme the urgent need to 
care for the creation which God has entrusted to our stewardship. 
 
 
  

caring for our 
 

Messy World 
 

Saturday 12 October 2-4 pm 
St Andrew’s Church 
 
 
 
Children and parents/carers all welcome for fun, crafts, 

singing, mess ……… and food 
 
 

 



Harvest Festival 
  
 

A service for the whole parish 
 

- to give thanks for the wonder of the earth 
- to grieve for the harm done to the earth 
- to commit ourselves to care for the earth 
- to show our gratitude in generosity 

 
 

 
 

Sunday 13 October 
 
10.30 am St Catherine’s Church, Southend Rd 
 
Please bring your gifts of tinned and packaged food and toiletries for the 
Gateway Project and Changing Pathways 
 
This will be the only service in our three churches that morning. 

 
 



ST. CATHERINE’S HALL 
FILM SHOWS 

 
14.00hrs  21 October 2019 

Ioan Gruffudd and Romola Garai 
in 

AMAZING GRACE 
‘One voice changed the lives of millions’ 

 

 
 

14.00hrs 28 November 2019 

Vanessa Redgrave and Terence Stamp 
in 

SONG FOR MARION 

‘A musical redemption’ 
 
 

All welcome 



 
A SERVICE TO REMEMBER 

the people we  have loved 
 

 
  

6.30 pm Sunday 3 November 2019 
 

WICKFORD AND RUNWELL TEAM 
MINISTRY 



Coming sooner than you 
think…… 
  
9 November ‘Messy Treasures’ at St Andrew’s 
      
     23 November ‘Bettie’s at St Andrew’s 
 

           1 December Advent Carol Service at St Catherine’s 
 
               7 December Christmas Bazaar at St Catherine’s 
 
                             8 December Christmas Raffle Draw at St Mary’s 
 
                                   11 December ‘Messy Nativity’ at St Andrew’s 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 



 

 
  

 



CARTER.& WARD 

OF WICKFORD LTD. 
Builders 

Construction House, 82 Runwell Road, 

WICKFORD, Essex SS11 7HJ 

Telephone: (01268) 733421 

(01268) 766485 (Site Sales Office) 

www.carterandward.co.uk 

 

 
24 High Street, Wickford. phone 733497 

For All your Household needs ... 
shop local and save time ! 

Beds, Carpet , Flooring, Furniture 
and home-wares including lamps & mirrors. 

www.suttonswickford.co.uk 

HALL’S 
A wide range of Pet & 

Garden 

supplies. 

S. Carter & Son 
Independent Family Funeral Directors 

& Monumental Masons 
Serving the Community since 1840 

32 London Road 
Wickford, SS12 0AN 

Telephone: 01268 733108 
Email: scarterandson@gmail.com 

Website: scarterandson.co.uk 
Funerals carried out in all districts 

Would you like to have 
your advertisement 

here? 
Cost = £26.00 
For 12months. 

Please contact the Editor for more 

 

" Graham's Garden Services " 
Grass cutting - Hedge Trimming - Weeding Flowerbeds 

Leaves Raked - Pruning and Planting etc etc 

I bring all my own tools 
I am fully insured 

I also hold an enhanced DBS certificate for your safety and security. 

Providing you a friendly, professional service to help you with your garden. 

Fees 
For General garden maintenance the fee is £15 per hour 

For Heavy Duty Jobs , please call to discuss further with me. 

Email - graham.s.hill@hotmail.co.uk 
Mobile 07985-407826 

Call me now to book an appointment. 

http://www.carterandward.co.uk/
http://www.suttonswickford.co.uk/
mailto:scarterandson@gmail.com
mailto:graham.s.hill@hotmail.co.uk


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Natural Matters      
 
WOULD YOU SWITCH YOUR VITAMIN IF… 

 
1. … It meant that you and your family could 

have a vitamin/mineral supplement made from 
Real Food sources – and not from synthetic or 
inorganic sources – to Maintain Optimal 
Health…… 
 
2… It could help save a child from devastating 
impact of malnutrition ….. 
 
3… It came with a 90-Day satisfaction guarantee 
….. 
 
To learn more about ‘Real Food Technology’ 
food supplements, contact 
 

Graham & Anita Hellewell  

 01245 283648 
 or email us at: naturalmatters@btinternet.com 
 
 
 

 



 
 

CLERGY  Jane Freeman Team Rector                                  01268 734077 

                 Sue Wise  Associate Priest                                07941506156 

                          (Sue is available Sunday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday)  

  

P.C.C. Vice-chair Pam Petts                                            01268 734183 
 Secretary Bob Peall  

 Treasurer Yvonne Branson  

 Electoral Roll Officer              Bob Peall  

St Andrew's Churchwarden Valerie Bryan 01268 561446 
 Churchwarden Seye Abiodun  
 D.C.C. Secretary 

D.C.C. Treasurer 
Marina Bailey 
Mike Gibson 

 

Hall Lettings - contact 01268 766749 

 St Catherine’s Churchwarden Richard Feldwick 01268 733362 
 Churchwarden Andrew Morl  

 D.C.C. Secretary Sarah Randall  

 Hall Lettings – contact . 01268 735458  

 St Mary’s Churchwarden Alan Jones              01268765360 
 Churchwarden Lisa Griffiths  

 D.C.C. Secretary 
D.C.C. Treasurer 

Coral Upham 
John Skinner 

 

Hall Bookings - contact either 01268765360 or 01268732033 

 
Mothers’ Union Branch Leader Lilian Irivng, Assistant Branch Leader Caroline 
Wheeler 

 

 

WICKFORD AND RUNWELL TEAM MINISTRY 

FOR INFORMATION ON GIFT AID AND PLANNED GIVING PLEASE CONTACT 

CHRIS BEAUCHAMP ON 01268762205. 



SUNDAY SERVICES 
 

St Andrew's 9:30am 
6:30pm 

Sung Eucharist 
Healing Eucharist (on 3rd Sunday) 

 St Catherine’s 8:00am Holy Communion 
 9:30am Family Worship 
 11:15am 

6:30pm 
Sung Eucharist 
Evening Prayer (Sung Evensong 4th Sunday) 

 St Mary’s 9:30am 
6:30pm 

Sung Eucharist 
Reflective Prayer 
(2nd Sunday) 

WEEKDAY SERVICES 

Monday 9:00 am Morning Prayer at St Catherine's 

Tuesday 9:00 am Morning Prayer at St Andrew's 

 7:30 pm Eucharist at St Mary's 

Wednesday 9:00 am Morning Prayer at St Catherine's 
   
 10:30 am Eucharist at St Andrew's 

Thursday 9:00 am Morning Prayer at St Mary's 
 10:00 am Eucharist at St Mary's 

 
OFFICE HOURS 

St Andrew 
St Catherine 

Saturdays 
Mondays 

11:00 - 11:30am 
7:00 - 8:00pm 

in the Vestry 
in the Church 

St Mary Mondays 7:00 - 7:30pm in St Mary’s Hall 

Articles for the next Magazine to canjanefree@gmail.com by the 15th of 

the month - thank you 
 

And our website: http://wickfordandrunwellparish.org.uk/index.php 
 
 
 
 
 

http://wickfordandrunwellparish.org.uk/index.php


 


